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November 15, 2011

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, Nfl 03301

Re: DW 11-242 Lower Bartlett Water Precinct
Request to Expand Franchise

Dear Ms. Howland:

The purpose of this letter is to review the petition of Lower Bartlett Water Precinct (LBWP) in the
above-referenced docket and to offer Staffs recommendation. The petitioner seeks to serve an
expanded franchise area westerly on Route 302 from its current franchise limits in Bartlett, and to
charge its currently authorized tariff rates in the new area. LBWP asserts it has the requisite
managerial, technical and financial abilities to serve the area. Based on Staffs review as detailed
below, Staff supports granting of the petition. It should be noted that time is of the essence with the
Commission’s review of this petition; LBWP is extending to serve this area because the water mains
in the area were significantly impacted as a result of Tropical Storm Irene in late August.

On October 31, 2011, LBWP filed its petition along with the prefiled testimony of Richard R. Glines,
chairperson of the LBWP Board of Commissioners. LBWP is a village district pursuant to RSA 52
that provides water service in the Town of Bartlett, both within and without its corporate boundaries.
It is unregulated for service within its boundaries pursuant to RSA 362:2. Since 1996 LBWP has also
served outside its boundaries in various franchises granted by the Commission, the most recent in
2007, all as delineated in paragraph 2 of the petition. LBWP now seeks to further expand its outside
service area. Staff conducted discovery on LBWP on November 4 and 7, 2011, and the responses are
attached.

Franchise areas previously granted LBWP extend to the Jackson town line to the north and along
Route 302 to the west beyond West Side Road and The Seasons development to just short of the
easterly entrance to Cow Hill Road. The latter extremity of LBWP’s service area was granted by
Order 23,938 in DW 99-166, as modified by Secretarial letter dated November 15, 2002. The current
petition seeks to further extend that area westerly along Route 302 approximately two miles to just
east of the Sky Valley Motel and Cottages and the Rolling Ridge development. The remaining












































